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OLOL Parish Community, 
 
Churches generally receive their funding from those who attend services and participate in the life of the community. The 
generosity of the parishioners of Our Lady of Lourdes has always been remarkable. For this, we should consider our 
community blessed. It should be noted, however, that we are neither able to meet all of our financial needs through these 
generous contributions, nor are we able to address all the needs identified on our project wish list. 
 
Fortunately, other funding mechanisms have helped to make up the difference and provide for that little bit extra. We 
hold our annual festival for one principle reason these days: as a fundraiser. It rounds out our annual operating budget, 
with the event’s net income being critical to meeting our annual expenses, including support of our ministries, the salaries 
and benefits of the staff who manage the daily operations, and our facility costs. Also, our Finance Council has been 
taking some steps to raise awareness about planned giving; the various ways members can contribute to the parish upon 
their passing utilizing those assets relied upon in life, but no longer needed. Both are quite valuable to the continued 
sustainability of our parish operations. 
 
For our 2017-2018 budget, beginning July 1, 2017, festival net income is expected to be $40,000. The valuable 
aspect of festival income is that the vast majority of the money is from individuals outside of our parish community. We 
also receive sponsorship donations from businesses and organizations throughout the community. Of course, the labor of 
parish members is very much needed to put on the festival so we can raise these funds. Our festival has moved to a new 
weekend this year, and will be held July 14, 15, and 16, 2017. Please mark your calendars and plan to share a few 
hours of your time with fellow parishioners to help bring in these additional funds that keep our parish thriving. 
 
In addition to our Operating Fund, we also have strong contributions to our Improvement Fund that allow us to keep up 
with the maintenance of our aging facility; however, there are additional enhancements outside the scope of the 
Improvement Fund that would add value for the parish community but lack a regular funding source. Yet, in receiving 
bequests, the gift of personal property under the terms of a will, including specific assets or of the "residue" of an estate, 
the parish is able to pursue projects with this unexpected inflow of larger cash donations.  
 
One such project is the enhancement of Room 10. We have graciously utilized this space to meet our gathering needs 
over the years, given its size and location, despite being the only unfinished space within the building with exposed roof 
decking, plumbing runs, and electrical conduit overhead, along with a couple ladders in the rafters. As a result of 
receiving a bequest this fiscal year of just over $32,000, from the life insurance policies and residual estate of a parish 
member who remembered Our Lady of Lourdes in his or her will, we will be able to finish this space in the coming 
months.  
 
A kitchenette will be added to the room on the west side including a refrigerator, microwave, sink, lengthy countertop, 
and additional electrical circuits. The door from the east-west corridor will be relocated into an alcove within the existing 
space. It will also have a new drop ceiling and new light fixtures, newly painted walls, a large TV, and a new AC/
heating unit. This space will accommodate the needs of many ministry groups who have light meals with their meetings, 
act as a respite place for grieving family members during funeral visitations, and will also serve as an overflow space 
and crying room for weekend liturgies. It will also continue to serve bridal parties, choir rehearsals, bake sales and 
Oktoberfest’s Black Forest Café. 
 
Please plan to share your time at the festival so others may share their financial gifts with the parish, and give 
consideration to how you may share your earthly assets with the parish when you are heaven-bound. 
 
In Gratitude, 
 
Joe Kallenberger 
Director of Administrative Services 
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Greetings! 

It is with great delight that I write to share the news of new pastoral leadership at Our Lady of Lourdes! 

As you know, Fr. Bill Burkert is retiring.  I have been appointed by Archbishop Listecki as the Parish 

Director of Our Lady of Lourdes, beginning June 20, 2017. Fr. Bill has been assigned as our Assisting 

Priest. My role is to care for the pastoral and spiritual needs of this community, while Fr. Bill will tend to 

our sacramental life. Additionally, Deacon John will continue his ministry of preaching, baptizing, 

weddings and funerals. 

The role of Parish Director is not new to this Archdiocese, but it is new to us. A Parish Director is a 

qualified lay person or permanent Deacon who provides spiritual leadership and pastoral care to 

parishioners in lieu of a full-time pastor, and oversees the general operation of the parish much like a 

pastor would do. Enclosed in this mailing you will find a couple of explanatory documents to help you 

understand this position as we make this transition. 

Back to Fr. Bill—I mentioned he will serve as the Assisting priest at Our Lady of Lourdes. This means he 

will be part of the group of priests who preside at the weekend liturgies. He will also take on the role of 

administering the sacraments, as needed.  Though please note, he does want us all to remember that he 

is to be counted among the retired folks!   

What does this change actually mean for us at Our Lady of Lourdes? We will have a priest available for 

the Eucharist and for the other sacraments.  He will not have an office at OLOL or be on the premises as 

in the past. That is my responsibility now. 

I want to assure you that my door is open; I am a certified spiritual director, and I have twenty-two years 

of professional ministry experience behind me. I have served the Church as a liturgist, a musician, a 

catechist, a formator of adults in many capacities, a retreat leader, and most recently as Pastoral 

Associate. I have a Master of Arts in Pastoral Studies from St. Francis Seminary. I have been married to 

Tom for almost thirty-eight years. We have raised four children into adulthood and are blessed with 

three incredible grandchildren. I have many interests and life joys that will color the pastoral and 

spiritual guidance I am able to offer you. 

I am excited to begin this new journey together. I will do my best, but I am completely certain there will 

be much to learn and a few bumps along the way. That is okay. We will be church together. I do, 

however, ask for your prayers! 

Let us be the hands and feet of Christ, shall we? 

Blessings, 

 

Nancie Chmielewski 
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